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Kesete's Activities

Won at TSUMAGOI SKYRUN Middle Skyrun 18km category

"Kesete's Curry Shop" at Takao Rock Festival 2024

Passed the JLPT N5!  
With Japanese Language teacher Mrs. Watanabe

Summer holidays 
with his teammate in Yokohama

First time at Oiso Long Beach

Mr. Kesete Habtetsion, an FGC staff from Eritrea, is actively involved in activities to introduce his home country 
of Eritrea through sports and food culture. This summer, in mid-August, he participated as a member of the 
SEISA Group in the TSUMAGOI SKYRUN held in Tsumagoi Village, Gunma Prefecture, where he won the 
18km middle Skyline division, setting a new record for the event. In addition, in late August, he participated in 
the Takao Rock Festival 2024 held at SEISA Takao Campus, where he served his original Eritrean-style curry. 
Despite the hot summer weather, many people came and enjoyed the curry. Ms. Chintia Yokota, who was the 
trainee for the JICA Nikkei Communities Training Program in January this year, came to visit the venue!

Mr. Almame, an International Student from the Republic of Mali,
Passed the Japanese Language Proficiency Test N5! 

Mr. Almame, a second-year student at SEISA Kokusai High School Shonan Men's Basketball major, success-
fully passed the Japanese Language Proficiency Test (JLPT) on his first attempt. It was his second summer 
vacation since arriving in Japan, and he had busy days, including an expedition to Nagano Prefecture and 
practice matches in various locations. During the Obon holiday, he stayed at his teammates' home and 
enjoyed a fun time, including shopping in Yokohama and playing at Oiso Long Beach. 
The other day, he received the result of JLPT N5 that he took before the summer vacation. He was extremely 
happy to have passed on his first try and said he would like to study further in preparation for the N4 exam 
scheduled for December.  After the summer vacation, there will be a first-term exam and then the prepara-
tions for the autumn basketball tournament will begin. Please look forward to his future success, having grown 
even more after overcoming the hot summer in Japan.

Mr. Almame, an International Student from the Republic of Mali,
Passed the Japanese Language Proficiency Test N5! 


